
 USACE’s DRAFT PLAN FOR RIO 
BOSQUE NOW OUT FOR REVIEW 

 
On Nov 23, The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
(USACE) released a Draft Detailed Project Report 
with Integrated Environmental Assessment 
(DPR/EA) for a proposed aquatic-ecosystem restor-
ation project at Rio Bosque Wetlands Park.  The 
project would bring about the next big change in the 
park’s evolving landscape.  What would it include?   
 
Existing Wetland Cells.  The biggest change would 
take place in the park’s 2 existing wetland cells. They 
are currently shallow wet-marsh areas designed to be 
flooded 6-18 inches deep.  Except for a perimeter of 
shallow edge habitat, they would be deepened to 
depths of 3 to 6 feet and either lined with geosynthetic 
clay liners or bentonite clay or treated with soil 
amendments to reduce permeability.  Approximately 
55.1 acres would be affected.   
 
Since 2015, when the pipeline from the Bustamante 



during the planning process.  The USACE proposes 
to use most of the available recreation funds for 2 
wildlife-viewing shelters, one at each existing wet-
land cell, and on trails providing access to them.  In 
the Draft DPR/EA, the shelters are presented as open 
structures rather than blinds. 
 
The USACE is working on this project, initiated 
through a request from El Paso Water, under Section 
206 of the Water Resources Development Act of 
1996.  Section 206 projects have 2 phases: 1) Feasi-
bility and 2) Design and Construction.   

The Draft DPR/EA is now out for public review and 
comment.  Its finalization and approval will complete 
the Feasibility phase, but it won’t complete planning 

for the project.  The plans developed during the Feasi-
bility phase are largely conceptual.  The detailed 
design analysis and the preparation of plans and 
speci
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